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[Monthly JoongAng] 
Family Federation for World Peace and Unification Korea President Kyeung-Seuk Lu’s vision for 
the new year: “An historical start to the Four Years of Hope!” 
 
The tremendous year of 2015 witnessed the selection of the first winners of the Sunhak Peace Prize 
and concluded with the Third Anniversary of the Universal Seonghwa Ceremony of Rev. Sun 
Myung Moon. 2016 will be the year dedicated toward working to establish a fifth UN Secretariat 
office and realize peace on the Korean peninsula. 
 
Family Federation for World Peace and Unification Korea (hereafter referred to as “FFWPU”) President 
Kyeung-Seuk Lu, born from parents brought together in marriage at a Holy Wedding Ceremony 
officiated by Rev. Sun Myung Moon and Dr. Hak Ja Han Moon, became the FFWPU Korea president in 
October, 2013, and continues to lead the religious group. 
 
Kyeung-Seuk Lu completed his master’s degree at the Unification Theological Seminary (UTS) in the 
United States and his doctorate at Sun Moon University’s Graduate School of Theology, both of which 
are prominent educational institutions of the Unification faith. From 1991, Kyeung-Seuk Lu worked as a 
Korean pastor, overseas missionary, Chief Administrator of the FFWPU Headquarters and as Director of 
Tongil Group Foundation Support for Providential Organizations before being inaugurated in 2013 as the 
FFWPU Vice President. 
 
President Lu revealed his vision for the remaining four years until 2020, which will mark the 100th 
anniversary of Rev. Sun Myung Moon’s birth. “We are working to start the four-year course of hope 
under the motto of ‘growing as a people’s religion.’ Based on the values ‘love heaven, love humanity and 
love your nation,’ we will make national matters our priority, and embrace the suffering of these times as 
we contribute toward building healthy families and societies.”.... 
 
 


